
Matthew’s C.E (Aided) Primary School and Nursery Centre 

 

‘I can do all things because Christ gives me strength’  Philippians 4:13 

Friday Feature: 20th December 2024 

This half-term we are focusing on the Christian Value of Trust 

 

 

 

My God is my strength in whom I trust.’  Psalm 18.2 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We have had a wonderful two weeks with Christmas performances, Carols by Candlelight and lots of Christmas 

activities.  The performances were amazing and showed how talented our children are— we are very proud of 

them.  A BIG thankyou to all the staff in school who make these things possible for the children. 

Everyone at St. Matthew’s wishes you and your family a wonderful Christmas and a Happy New Year.  We will see 

you again on Monday 6th January. 

Reading Rewards 

Today we gave out our first reading rewards.  If children read a minimum of three times a week their name goes 

into a box and at the end of the half-term 2 names are pulled out of each box.  These children win a book to take 

home.  Well done to all the children who received a book. 

  

 

 

 

Attendance Award 

The children are really enjoying the results of the attendance awards each Friday.  This week the attendance award 

has gone to St. Teresa’s class.  The attendance is displayed in the school hall and the winning 

class receive the trophy to keep in their class all week. 

We have seen a rise in attendance in every class since this began.  Thank you for helping with 

your children’s attendance! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Future Dates  

20th Dec    Last day of school  

6th Jan    Back to school  

Nursery 

Thank you for everyone that attended the Nursery 
Christingle Workshop on Monday. We made our own 
Christingles and found out each parts special 
meanings. 

 

Pupils of the Week  
  

Nursery  Robert 

Reception :St Francis Fechi 

R/1: St Teresa  Evelyn 

1/2: St Nicholas Lillie 

2: St Joseph  Penny 

3: St Cecilia  Ollie 

3/4: St Sophia  Luca 

4/5: St Kateri  Jack 

5/6: St Thomas  Joel 

6: St Padre  Ivy-Lu 

Readers of 

the Week  

 

      

Reception :St Francis Sandy 

R/1: St Teresa  Isabella 

1/2: St Nicholas Jaxson 

2: St Joseph   Florence 

3: St Cecilia               Raisa 

3/4: St Sophia   Riley 

4/5: St Kateri   Ashley 

5/6: St Thomas   Amelia B 

6 St Padre   Natalia 

Weekly prayer 

Our loving Father in Heaven, 
 
Please guide us in the right direction this 
Christmas, 
And teach us how to follow your path. 
God please show us to be grateful with 
anything we receive this year, 
As those who work for our success may not 
get recognition, 
And those who may have freedom do 
receive anything. 
God please use all of your might and power 
to bless those in poverty this Christmas 
In Jesus’s name, I pray.  
 
Amen.   By 6 St Padre 
 

Well Done 

Well done to Florence and 

Olivia who who received their 

modern and tap exam results. 

 

Florence received a high merit 

in her Modern exam and 

Olivia received a distinction in 

her tap exam. 

Brilliant work girls! 

Applying for Reception Places for September 2025 

Applications for Reception places to start in September 

2025 are now being taken by Telford and Wrekin Council.    

School admissions - Telford & Wrekin Council  

Children born between 1 September 2020 and 31 August 

2021 will start primary school from September 2025. 

Parents need to apply for a reception place by 15 January 

2025. 

https://www.telford.gov.uk/admissions


Sensei’s End of Term PE Superstars 

Prizes for children with the most Christmas points accumulated this term. 

 

R1 St Teresa—Sienna 

12 St Nicholas—Willow 

2 St Joseph—Taiah 

3 St Cecilia—Ollie 

34 St Sophia—Zayden 

45 St Kateri—Leon 

56 St Thomas—Ellie 

 

Sensei’s Minecraft Legend : Jack 

Sensei’s Dance Club Hero—Iziah 

Sensei’s Cross Country Superstars—Seb and Safire 

Sensei’s End of Term Karate Blackbelts—Leila and Harry 

 

 

Christmas Dinner 

Mrs Meredith and our team in the Kitchen cooked another wonderful Christmas dinner for 

us on Wednesday. 

The children were served by their teachers and teaching assistants and wore the hats they 

have been making in class. 

Everyone agreed that it was a really tasty dinner! 

Thank you Mrs Meredith, Miss Maiden and Mrs Beamond! 




